


Temple Guiting Parish Council

Clerk’s Report for 
Thursday 1st November to Tuesday 4th December 2018
(Points numbered according to the minutes of the last meeting.)

4.	Minutes.  Clerk has posted the previous minutes to the website and the noticeboards. 
6.	Clerk’s Report to Councillors
Clerk has contacted the Cotswolds Conservation Board (CCB), the body tasked with looking after the Cotswolds AONB, and received a reply from Martin Lane, as Director at the CCB (martin.lane@cotswolds.org.uk).  The Board meets on December 6 and will be discussing the possibility of the AONB becoming a national park as well as the issue of ‘Dark Skies’  designation.   Mr Lane has offered to provide TGPC with papers for the meeting. 
8.	Planning
18/04093/AGFO - New agricultural building at Manor Farm.  Site meeting arranged with agent in attendance on Tuesday 13th November.  This application was withdrawn shortly after the site meeting.  As a result, the clerk was unable to post comments to the planning portal and instead emailed them to the relevant planning officer.
18/00650/CWMALM – Extension of Naunton quarry to the south.  Clerk has posted objections to the Gloucestershrie County Council planning portal, copy Naunton Parish Council, Nigel Moor and CCB.
[bookmark: _Hlk531377447]10.	St Mary’s Church West End/Community Spaces Project 
No further information received as yet. 
[bookmark: _Hlk531377668]11.	Dog fouling 
A reminder to parishioners about the dangers of dog fouling was included in the newsletter.. 
12.	Village recreation field mowing 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clerk has made a payment of £500 to TempleGuiting School as a contribution to the cost of mowing and maintenance of th3e recreation field.  Discussions on the topic will be included in the  budget discussions on 5 December.
13.	Training 
Clerk has circulated the outline of training to be held jointly with Guiting Power PC on 12 December.  No responses received, although three councillors were nominated at the meeting.  
Misc  (inc. carried over from previous meetings)
· Royal Mail has confirmed that the new post box will be located outside 1 Colmans.  No date has been provided.





Maxi Freeman, Clerk, 31 October 2018
